PATAP

Response to Consultation on behalf of CTC Lothians

CTC is the national association of cyclists (“the national cycling charity”), with around 1300 members in Edinburgh and Lothians.

General

The PATAP document is disappointing in the sparsity of its references to cycling, and the potential for integrating cycling with public transport.

Specific 

Bikes on trams trials:

PATAP could mention the promised trials, within 6 months of opening, of cycle carriage on trams – an important element of integration in public transport, and with potential to increase patronage of the tram network.

The only references to cycling in the document are found in the appendix, as follows. Some of these deserve further comment:

E1 Complete a wayfinding audit (Tram, bus, walk, cycle) on access routes to/from Edinburgh Gateway, Edinburgh Park, Haymarket and Waverley stations, and implement recommended actions

Edinburgh Gateway:

A huge opportunity to integrate station access with a main east-west cycle route is being lost. The major cycle route from the city to the airport needs to cross the A8 at exactly the point where access to the station is being provided (because the only feasible route past the Gogar roundabout is on its north side, while the routes into the city, eastwards, lie to the south of the A8); yet cyclists will be required to dismount in the underpass, and there is no direct link to the cycle route on the north side. This is partly Network Rail's failure, but CEC is not doing enough to ensure this link is provided.

Edinburgh Park:

Here again, the station access is not integrated with local cycle routes; there is no connection from the north side of the station to the underpass beneath the railway, east of the station, except a muddy, steep and dangerous “desire line” down the bank. It is essential that this missing link is completed urgently.

Haymarket:

Provision of cycle parking in itself is not enough. A major transport interchange like this should have a bike hub, as mentioned in C59 below. Furthermore, the streets leading to and from the station must give more priority to cyclists and pedestrians in view of the large projected increases in passenger numbers.

C6 Improve cycle links to Tram stops/transport interchanges, starting with routes to Balgreen and Saughton Tram halts

We hope this will include the upgrading of the main path through Saughton Park, which runs parallel to and close to the tram route, and will be used to bring passengers to both the stops mentioned.

	
	C59 Work with rail industry to provide/improve bike parking at stations/bike hubs


C60v Introduce ‘Station Travel Plans’/‘Safe Routes to Stations’

C61 Consider a pilot bus bike carriage scheme for an appropriate urban - rural route

H15 Provide/improve bike parking at bus and Tram stops where high demand

These are welcome initiatives. We hope the increase in the cycle budget will enable the medium-term items to be advanced to 'short-term'.

Peter Hawkins

on behalf of CTC Lothians
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